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WORK SESSION MINUTES
MONDAY, AUGUST 22, 2022 AT 6:00 PM 
THE HUT

The Town Council of the Town of Pineville, NC, met in a Work Session on Monday, August 22, 2022 @ 6:03 p.m. 

 
ATTENDANCE     
Mayor Pro Tem:  Ed Samaha                                             
Council Members:  Les Gladden, Chris McDonough, Amelia Stinson-Wesley 
Town Manager:  Ryan Spitzer
Town Clerk:  Lisa Snyder
Planning & Zoning Director: Travis Morgan

Absent:  Mayor:  Jack Edwards    


Mayor Pro Tem Ed Samaha called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.  Council Member Amelia Stinson-Wesley made a motion to open the meeting and Council Member Chris McDonough seconded the motion.  There were ayes by all and the meeting opened. 

[bookmark: _Hlk107389550]VOGUE TOWERS

Planning & Zoning Director Travis Morgan reviewed the items for discussion regarding the property at 13333 Dorman Road at the site of the Carolina Sportsplex.  Vogue Towers seeks Council’s consideration for a new 180-foot monopole cell tower and associated 35’ x 75’ fenced equipment area. The tower was not one of the items on the original sportsplex conditional entitlements.  The tower will be located on the back part of the property.  Mr. Morgan reviewed, with Council, a current diagram with listed coverage, the tower height, zoning and location.  The proposal would be a modification of the existing Sportsplex site specific conditional zoning approval to include the cell tower.  The tower will be a significant distance away from the other homes and structures outside of the Sportsplex and surrounded by a wooded area, but the top of the tower would likely be seen from a distance.  The proposed tower is not limited as to a specific carrier and conditions and entitlements are transferrable to any future owner, but not expandable, and any approval goes with this property in the event that another company takes over. There is room for additional providers on the tower; this encourages a multi-use pole to provide coverage without oversaturation of single-use towers.

Ms. Janet Gill, of Vogue Tower Partners, acting as authorized agent of the property owner, Carolina Sportsplex LLC, attended the meeting and stated that they are a lease-hold.  They don’t have any ownership in the property. General discussion was had about the sidewalk requested for zoning compliance and furthering our walkability plans and goals.  Discussion continued about who was able to construct the sidewalk, the owner, or the tower group.

Mr. Morgan stated that the owner’s feedback was that they didn’t have any interest in doing anything, thus far.  He wants to find out at this workshop what it would take to get an approval, if any, and if so, to build something around that.  Mayor Pro Tem Samaha asked what the cost would be for a sidewalk.  Mr. Morgan replied that he does not have any estimates for that.    

Mayor Pro Tem Samaha said that we really need the landlord to be here to discuss the other options.  Council Member Chris McDonough said it was unfair that the tower people have done everything that they need to do to get it approved, and we’re talking about the landlord who hasn’t fulfilled some of his past obligations, and we’ve got to make the decision to go with this, or can we force the landlord to fulfill their previous tax obligations. 

Council Member Les Gladden asked Ms. Gill, with Vogue Towers, if they put the stipulation in there pertaining to the sidewalks and other odds and ends, what are her thoughts on their ability to get this done?  She replied she didn’t know what recourse they would have with the owners.  She added that they are happy to work with them and urge them to do because for the carrier’s sake, we feel this is urgent and want to build it as efficiently and quickly as possible.  

Mr. Spitzer said that if they don’t build the sidewalk, it won’t get built.  A 410-foot length sidewalk is needed at the site.  Ms. Gill will not commit tonight, but will check with her company to obtain an estimate, and try to connect with the land owner. In the past, they’ve contributed to some things the landlords have wanted, but she didn’t think they had met an obligation such as this. She added that there is no incentive for the owner to build the sidewalk. There are some financial things that they can discuss with them on the monetary part of it, and try to get creative on how we could help them out with it.

Mr. Spitzer added that the tower, or any development of that property, is dependent upon that piece (the sidewalk).  Ms. Gill asked if the tower gets denied, and they don’t get recommended to go to the zoning hearing, what recourse do they have to do the sidewalk?  The burden is on them to do the sidewalk?  Mr. Spitzer concurred.  The Town doesn’t care who builds the sidewalk, but the sidewalk gets built as part of it.  Council Member Stinson-Wesley added that any redevelopment of that property, and a cell tower would fall in that category, is dependent upon the improvement along the edge, the sidewalk, which is how we do all of our rezoning and conditional approvals.  

Mr. Morgan stated that the previous conversation with the owner was that they didn’t have any incentive, but did have future plans for that additional parcel, but were unsure of what that would be, and would cross that bridge when it happened.  

(A brief break was taken before entering the Council Meeting at 6:33 pm).

A motion to close the Work Session was made by Council Member Stinson-Wesley with a second made by Council Member Chris McDonough. (Motion passed 3-0)

The Work Session closed at 6:33 pm. 

                                                                                         _____________________________________________
					                 Mayor Pro Tem Ed Samaha
ATTEST: 


________________________________________
Lisa Snyder, Town Clerk	
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